(  Page 2

January 1, 2024

   W9510 Flight Road
Antigo, WI 54409

715-219-2001

pvr.kris@yahoo.com
[image: image1.jpg]



.
PVR Zoom Meeting Minutes
December 5, 2023
President Steven Perik, Jr., brought the meeting to order at 6:33 P.M. Present were Board members Rick Bartel, Eric Schuette, Dean Bennett, Brandon Gentz, Todd Persha and Kris Pecha.

Absent was Scott Klein and Debbie Priebe.
President’s Report: 
Steven Perik, Jr., – Talked with Todd Achterberg about the radio frequency of the “raceivers” at Manawa. Steven thought PVR could use 455 instead of 454 and he and Rick could figure this out.  Todd hadn’t thought about the confusion if both organizations were on the same frequency. Rick suggested USSA could go to a different channel as they have fewer members; however, Steven felt it would be better if PVR changed frequencies because we would get this handled and then it would be a done deal.
Steven also talked about the updated By-Laws and the need to vote on them again.
Steven has obtained sponsorship from Wahl Brothers. They will sponsor one class for each of our four races in this 2024 season with $100.00 for 1st place, $50.00 for 2nd place, and $25.00 for 3rd.   For a cup class, Wahl’s will choose the class they want: SM 250, 340, 440 or F-500.

Zak Hilton of Hilton’s Ski Spreaders will do some sponsorship also.

Vice President’s Report:

Scott Klein – Absent.
Directors’ Reports:
Brandon Gentz – He is working with Woody’s for sponsorship.  Brandon asked how many spots were available for advertising on the ice shaver. Rick responded there are twelve spots and currently seven are available.

Mike asked if our shaver is going to be at the Eagle River World Series. Rick responded, no, it has not been there for the past few years, we only use it at two races.

Brandon suggested we get a pole banner to use at racetracks to promote our sponsors and talked about getting pencil flags that we could also use at racetracks and on our shaver.

Todd Persha – Nothing.
Eric Schuette – Is trying to touch base with Bob Richardson to get the PVR Wausau contract signed.  Eric asked Steven to send him a race contract. 
Eric advised the Board he will sponsor five thousand dollars to cover the expense of renting the Wausau facility. (I may add all  Board members and managers present expressed their appreciation for this generous offer.)
Dean Bennett – Nothing.
Rick Bartel – Worked on the radios this past month and he advised they seem to be in good working order.
Rick stated he will sponsor the Junior entry fees for this race season. (I may add the entire Board and managers present also expressed their appreciation for this generous deed.)
Kris Pecha – Asked the Board if PVR is paying for hotel rooms for volunteers.  He suggested, to minimize expenses, PVR pay for a standard room only. If an eligible worker wants to upgrade to a suite, they must pay the difference. This provision will be added to the  policy and procedures manual.
Kris also updated the Board on the plan to have flags for every class at every race. According to Bill Connell, flags will be done soon.

Debbie Priebe – Absent.
Jennifer Pecha – Absent, however, she informed Steven she has Diva’s Snow Gear as a returning sponsor, but they are going under the name, Doing Something Great and have expanded their line to include other sports.
Tasha Bushy – Has re-typed the Waiver forms for both the adults and juniors to allow for digital signatures, however, some Board members questioned the validity of these documents if they haven’t been reviewed by an attorney. 
Needs to know if PVR will be increasing insurance coverage to $1,000,000 or $5,000,000.  This will be covered under New Business.
Equipment Manager – Rick reported everything is in good shape.
Safety Manager – Scott Klein, absent.

Treasurer’s Report – Absent. Debbie advised Steven nothing has changed from the last meeting.
Secretary’s Report – President Steven asked for a motion to approve the November 2023, Secretary’s report as emailed. Rick made a motion to accept the report; Brandon seconded the motion, motion carried.
Old/Unfinished Business – No Old Business to revisit.
Unfinished Business – 
Update to By-Laws: Dean made a motion to accept, Eric seconded the motion, motion carried.

Jackets:  Castle will do 50% off jackets for the core PVR workers and the (4-5) pit coats to be kept in the trailer for corner workers to use. Todd and Colton will continue to keep in touch with Castle.  Tabled to see what Colton comes up with.  Steven asked whether or not the jackets should have embroidering.
Steven asked to change the name of “battle at the border” that was moved from Ironwood to our Wausau race.  Steven added he wants all Board members to go on Slack to vote on a name change by 10:00 P.M. Sunday night.

Dean will be gone so he voted “Battle at the Hill”.  Dean also made a motion to add 250 SM to the “battle” at Wausau.  Todd seconded the motion, motion carried.  A vote was also taken on adding 250 Liquid Cooled to Junior 1. With 1 yea and 6 nays, 250 Liquid Cooled will not be added to Junior 1.
New Business – Sponsors for 2024 race season: Steven encouraged more promotion.
Regarding the insurance increase to a $1,000,000 or $5,000,000 policy, Steven advised the Board $5,000,000 will cost substantially more. $1,000,000 in coverage for a one-day event was $1,350.00 for 2023; $2,000,000 cost was $1400.00 for 2024.
In 2024, a two-day event with $1,000,000 coverage is $1,900.00.


Dean made a motion to go with the $1,000,000 policy; Todd seconded the motion, motion carried.

Dean told the Board Dave Sarna at Manawa has the insurance taken care of for all areas and neither PVR nor USSA will have to cover it.

Mike offered to cover half the ISR Insurance sanction fee, Rick offered to cover the other half. Colton will put this on our Facebook page. (The entire PVR Board applauded both members for their generous gesture.)
Steven advised he has received a current membership list from Debbie, and he will provide a copy to all Board members.

Colton will put on our Facebook page a reminder to pay the membership fee by the first scheduled race.

Steven brought up again a new PVR logo. Brandon will reach out to his company.
Ironwood – Cancelled for the 2024 race season.  

Wausau – Tentatively set February 3, 2024.

OCC – Race under contract for February 10, 2023.

Manawa – Under contract, and scheduled the third weekend in February, which is the 17th and 18th.

Eagle River World’s Series – Under contract and scheduled the last weekend in February, on the 24th and 25th.
Media Marketing – Colton is continuing to work with Castle and sent a picture on Slack of the jacket.  Price is $115.00 per coat.   A discussion ensued regarding who gets a jacket, who pays for the jacket and whether Castle can embroider the PVR logo and person’s name. Colton will check with Castle and get back to the Board on Slack.
Promotion of Pro Vintage Racing – 
 Steven continues to encourage promotion.
Next Board meeting will be held by Zoom on January 2, 2024, starting at 6:30 P.M. 
Rick Bartel made a motion to adjourn the meeting; Eric Schuette seconded the motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 P.M.
 Happy Holidays!
Respectfully Submitted,
Kris Pecha
PVR Secretary
